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On June 30, 2009, Governor Donald
Carcieri signed the Rhode Island
2010 fiscal year budget into law.
Among the provisions of the budget
is an increase in the Rhode Island
estate tax exemption amount from
$675,000 to $850,000 for estates
of decedents dying on or after
January 1, 2010.

The increase means that estates of
Rhode Island residents dying in the
calendar year 2010 will pay a state
estate tax if the decedent's "net
taxable estate" exceeds $850,000.

"Net taxable estate" is generally
defined as a decedent's gross estate
less certain allowable deductions.
Like the old law, the tax imposed
under the new law is equal to the
amount of the federal estate tax
credit under the federal estate tax

laws in effect as of January, 2001.
Thus, while the increase means that
fewer estates will be subject to
Rhode Island estate tax, those that
are subject to the estate tax will
pay tax on the net taxable estate at
the same rates as under the old
law.

As an additional benefit of the new
law, the Rhode Island exemption
will be tied to the Consumer Price
Index, and is scheduled to increase
with inflation. The exemption
amount will increase as of January 1
of each year, beginning in 2011,
rounded up to the nearest $5.

The new Rhode Island law does not
affect the federal exemption
amounts. Under current federal law,
an estate of a decedent dying in
2009 may pass $3,500,000 free
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from federal estate tax. In 2010,
the federal exemption amount is
unlimited, and in 2011, the 
exemption amount is scheduled to
be reduced to $1,000,000.
Legislation has been introduced,
however, which would change the
federal exemption amounts.

This new Rhode Island law means
that individuals with net taxable
estates in excess of $850,000 in
2010 (within inflation adjustments
in 2011 and beyond) may face an
estate tax.

To discuss how this increase may
affect your estate tax planning,
contact a member of our Probate,
Trust & Personal Planning Group.
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Disclosure Under IRS Circular 230: Any
U.S. federal tax advice contained in this
communication (including any attachments)
is not intended or written to be used, and
cannot be used, for the purpose of (i) avoid-
ing penalties under the Internal Revenue
Code or (ii) promoting, marketing, or recom-
mending to another party any tax-related
transaction or matter.

This publication is part of a continuing series
aimed at informing our clients about current
issues that may affect their business. It is
published by Partridge Snow & Hahn LLP, a
business law firm with offices in Providence,
Warwick, and SouthCoast.This alert may be
copied for educational purposes. We request
that any such copies be attributed to the
author and to Partridge Snow & Hahn LLP.
This publication is not meant to provide legal
advice, and readers should consult legal
counsel prior to acting on any information
contained within. Comments are welcome
and they should be addressed to the specific
author or to any of the qualified attorneys at
the firm.The Rhode Island Supreme Court
licenses all lawyers in the general practice of
law.The court does not license or certify any
lawyer as an expert or specialist in any field
of practice.
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